
 

NETHER LANGWITH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES 
of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at the Village Hall  

on Thursday 5 October 2017 
 
Present : Cllr M Middleton in the chair, Cllr L Malkan, Cllr G Staniforth, Cllr R Stockton  and 

Cllr K Dukes (BDC). 1 member of the public was also present. 
 
1.  Apologies 
 

Apologies were received from, Cllr A Stevenson  Cllr W Bryan and Cllr. K Greaves (NCC). 
 
 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 7 September 2017. 
 
 The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the 7 September 2017 were taken as read and 

accepted as a true record. The Chair signed them accordingly. 
 
 

3. Matters Arising From the Minutes 
 
There were no matters arising. 
 
 

4. Correspondence 
 

4.1 Anonymous – parking o/s the Village Hall – the Clerk was asked to write to the residents of 
1, 2 3, Greenrigs, Garth Farm and Rose Cottage Queens Walk pointing asking them to not 
obstruct the disabled ramp. 

 
 

5. Accounts for Payment. 
 

The Clerk reported that the following payments had been made or were due for payment by direct 
bank transfer or by cheque since the last meeting.  
 
It was resolved to approve the payments. 
 

Payee Reason Amount £ 
Mrs D Wakeling Wages Aug 17 75.00 

Mr R Busby Wages Sept 2017 100.88 

Eon Electricity 9.68 

Eon Gas 6.98 

Eon Gas 8.73 

 
 
6. County Councillors Report 
 
 Cllr K Greaves had tendered his apologies. 
 
 



 

7. District Councillor’s Report. 
 

 Cllr Dukes reported that the Parish Forum was not well attended and that the next meeting is to be 
held on 29 January 2018 when the new Data Protection Legislation will be on the agenda. 
 
He also reported that the method of reporting faults is to change, the problem of the untidy building 
site next to Liquenda Limes Avenue is now resolved and that the Planning Application for the land 
south of Cockshutt Lane is to be decided at a meeting on 11 October. 
 
 

8. Planning 
 

The Clerk reported on a letter received from BDC regarding the planning application (see Item 7 
above). 
 
The Clerk was asked to inform BDC that the Chair will attend the meeting and would wish to speak. 
 
 

9. Village Hall 
 
The Chair reported that a new boiler had been installed at a cost of £2050. 
 
It was decided to continue the dialogue with P & DG regarding any proposed new Village Hall. 
 
 

10. Grounds Maintenance Contract 
 
 The Clerk was asked to communicate with the Council’s contractor regarding the cost of the 
 addition of grassed areas on Limes Avenue and Queens Walk. 
 
 
11. Highways and Related Matters 
 

 There were no matters to discuss. 
 

  
11. Village Green 

 
There were no matters to discuss. 
 
 

12. Date of Next Meeting. 
 

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 2 November 2017 at 19:00. 
 
There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 19:50. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Note – Abbreviations used: 
 
NCC – Nottinghamshire County Council 
NALC – Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils 
BDC – Bassetlaw District Council 
NLFG – Nether Langwith Friendship Group 
DCC – Derbyshire County Council 
PCT – Primary Care Trust 
CPRE – Campaign to Protect Rural England. 
TPO – Tree Preservation Order. 
BCVS – Bassetlaw Community and Volunteer Service. 
HS2 – High Speed Train 


